
 

Message from Miss Bendall 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to our first newsletter of the year.  

It has been a pleasure to share the School Improvement Plan with so 

many of you this week. Thank you again for your feedback too.  

I have included our three priorities below taken from our School 

Improvement Plan: 

PRIORITY ONE 

To ensure our pupils are confident and reflective 

To enable pupils to make stronger progress in all areas of the curriculum 

PRIORITY TWO:  

To enable teachers and leaders to be confident and articulate and to 

reflect on their own practice. 

PRIORITY THREE 

Our curriculum celebrates diversity enabling our pupils to make a 

positive contribution to society 

We are making excellent progress with our improvement journey and 

really value your support. 

We have included the weekly timetable for each class in our newsletter 

and uploaded them onto our school website, so you can see what your 

children will be learning in the coming week. You can find the timetables 

on the website, click on 'Children' then you can click on the relevant 

class.  We also have daily collective worship which underpins our 

Christian distinctiveness.  

We will continue to work on the school website to include more specific 

information about your child's learning. Within this newsletter is the Read, 

Write, Inc expectations of progress for phonics which has been sent out 

this week to Reception and Key Stage One.  

Our Science Ambassadors had a brilliant day at their Science day at The 

Redstart Primary School and thoroughly enjoyed the experiments they 

took part in.  

Please let us know if you are looking for Breakfast Club provision and how 

much you would be willing to pay for this. You can let us know by 

emailing stockland@redstartpartnership.co.uk 

Have a lovely weekend.  

Kind regards, Miss Bendall  

Interim Head of School: Beccy Bendall 

 25th Sept  Harvest Festival 

 29th Sept  Jeans for Genes Day 

 18th & 19th October Parent consultation evening 

 24th to 28th October  Half Term 

 25th November  Inset Day 

 16th December Break up for Christmas 

 3rd January   Inset Day 

 4th January   Pupils back    

Insert photo 

23rd September 2022 

 

 

Stars of the week    Values of the week 

Class 1 Featherlake  

Maggie   Violet 

Class 2 Horner  

           Heidi, Jasper  Abigail 

Class 3 Quantoc            

 Teddy, Isla  Millie 

Class 4 Bucehayes    

 Sally, Megan  Helena 



Read, Write, Inc Expectations of Progress for Phonics 

For Reception and KS1 children 

Parish News - Harvest Festival 

This Sunday, Stockland celebrates Harvest at both the church and the village hall. Tickets for the 

Harvest Lunch, a two course meal including tea or coffee have sold fast, but please speak to 

Jane Bright, Rosanne Bulmer – 01404 41907, or Annie Williams - 01404 881521, if you would like 

to attend.  Price is £8 per adult, £4 per child. 

Harvest festival will be celebrated at St. Michael's church on Sunday at 11am and you are all 

warmly welcome. The service will be led by Rev. Julie and supported by readers from school. A 

harvest collection of non-perishable foods has been started at the church and we welcome any 

additions. Please drop them at school or feel free to add them directly to the display at the back 

of the church. The foods will be removed at the end of the next week and donated to one of our 

local food banks. 

 



Safeguarding 

Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is Miss Beccy Bendall and our Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Leads are Miss Natalie Martin and Mrs Cara Gilmour-White.   

Our school’s Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy can be found online at: 

 https://stocklandprimary.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/4.1-Safeguarding-Policy-STK.pdf 

If you have any concerns about the safety of a child you can either talk to our DSL or DDSLs or 

you may phone Devon MASH on 01392 384964 or email our safeguarding inbox 

stocklanddsl@redstartpartnership.co.uk 

 

PE Update from Mr Murnane 

A reminder the following classes need to bring shin pads into school for their PE/sport lesson; 

Class 2 & 3  - every Tuesday           Class 4  - every Friday 

 

Jeans for Genes Charity Day Thursday 29th September 2022 

Bucehayes will be leading our Jeans for Genes Day on Thursday next week and all the school are 

invited to wear jeans or denim (own clothes are OK too!) for a donation to the charity.  This 

charity supports children who are living with inherited genetic disorders / differences.  Year 5 and 

6 have already watched some video stories of how children's lives are affected and what can 

be done to support them.  They will be leading an assembly on Thursday to share information 

about the charity with the whole school.  They will be setting up a stall after school selling or 

taking orders for name bracelets and keychains.  Thank you in advance for your support.  If you 

would like to know more about the charity then their website is https://www.jeansforgenes.org/ 

 

Latest from the PTFA 

We have arranged a PTA meeting for next Monday, 26 September, 7.30pm at the Kings Arms. 

We’ll be planning fundraising, kids events and discussing what we should be spending funding 

on. Newcomers very welcome! 

The PTA newsletter, included at the end of this newsletter,  shows the events the PTA supported, 

and the money fundraised - when all the donations are in we think it will come to over £5,000! 

We’d really like to hear from parents what they think we should spend this on, so please get in 

touch. 

Many thanks to all those who donated cakes and cookies 

for sale at the cross country on Tuesday. It raised us £81. 

 

Wildcats Football 

Weetabix Wildcats girls football sessions run every Sunday 

at Axminster FC and they would love to see some new 

players taking part, perhaps inspired by the brilliant 

Lionesses.  



Class 1 Featherlake News 

This week we launched 'Drawing Club'. Each week we 

focus on a different story, this week being Farmer Duck. 

We learn some fabulous new vocabulary such as 

'stunned, cultivate and hot on the heels', through acting 

them out and talking about their meaning. The children 

draw a picture, for example, the farmer and add special 

secret codes to make something magical happen! This 

encourages mark making and word writing in a fun and 

exciting way. Next week our story is going to be 'The 

Three Billy Goats Gruff' - I wonder what will happen! 

 

Next week our focus is Superheroes, both real life and fictional.  

 

 



Class 2 Horner News 

Welcome back Horner Class! 

We have some very exciting weeks back with lots of exploring time, stencilling, lego 

building, and artwork. The children have had lots of opportunities to choose and follow 

their own interests. We have an enchanting fairy garden in our outdoor area and a 

deep, dark cave for the children to investigate and explore. In English, we have been 

practicing forming our letters and recognising numbers to 20. In maths, our year 2 

children have been building 2-digit numbers on place value grids and representing the 

numbers on number lines. Each day we have been enjoying story time and we have 

started reading ‘The Squirrels who Squabbled’. We have drawn our own story maps and 

written some sentences with adjectives in. 



Class 3 Quantock News 

Quantock Class has crammed a lot into our shorter week. We've produced some 

excellent descriptive writing and had fun with maths games to help practise our times 

tables. By far the most exciting though, was our visit from Dr. Shipley who wowed us with 

all her fascinating facts about prehistoric Britain and allowed us to handle genuine 

artefacts dating back to the Stone Age. She also helped us try and visualise the scale of 

some of the prehistoric stone and wooden henges we find around this country. Thank 

you Dr. Shipley, we had a fabulous afternoon!  

We also look forward to electing our Quantock Class School Council representatives next 

week so have a think over the weekend about what makes a good school council rep 

and why you would be brilliant at it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Class 4 Bucehayes News 

Bucehayes have had a 'lovely' time 

this week with Year 6 doing assess-

ments, mouldy bread developing on 

the windowsill and visits to potential 

secondary schools.  Please ask your 

children about the mould it has cer-

tainly been an interesting science ex-

periment.  Your children are able to 

log into Seesaw at home where we 

upload photos and videos from some 

of our lessons, such as music, where we have been learning and performing sea shanties 

and accompanying cup rhythms.  This has been a test of our coordination, rhythm and 

multi-tasking and a lot of noise music, fun and laughter.  Our Science Ambassadors have 

spent an exciting day at Redstart Primary School doing lots of interesting experiments; 

other children are keen to become Ambassadors for other subjects and initiatives, so 

watch this space.  Bucehayes are such an enthusiastic group of pupils, they are rising to 

all the opportunities and challenges like superstars.  
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